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My name is Major Kamaljeet Singh Kalsi.  I am grateful for the opportunity to 

submit this statement and respectfully request its inclusion in the official hearing 

record.  In 2009, the U.S. Army made history by granting me an accommodation to 

maintain my religiously-mandated turban, unshorn hair, and beard while serving as 

a proud American Soldier.  I am enclosing my written statement from a May 2013 

hearing organized by the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights, where I discussed my 

successful deployment to Afghanistan; the successful accommodations and 

achievements of fellow Sikh American Soldiers Captain Tejdeep Singh Rattan and 

Corporal Simran Preet Singh Lamba; and our collective efforts to overcome the 

presumptive ban on Sikh articles of faith in the U.S. military. 

 

On January 22, 2014, the U.S. Department of Defense issued revisions to Instruction 

Number 1300.17 (Accommodation of Religious Practices Within the Military Services).  

Although the revisions are a step in the right direction for recognizing the importance of 

religious liberty to our nation’s Soldiers, the Instruction still retains a presumptive ban 

on Sikh articles of faith in the U.S. military and may therefore have a chilling effect 

on religious liberty for aspiring Sikh American Soldiers. 

 

I hope that the Instruction is fine-tuned and implemented in ways that give Sikh 

Americans a fair chance to serve in the U.S. military.  Sikhs are not asking for a 

blank check, but we believe the Instruction can be significantly improved in ways 

that respect both military necessity and religious liberty.  My Sikh articles of faith 

did not prevent me from excelling as an American Soldier.  If a Sikh American 

Soldier can graduate from boot camp; comply with requirements relating to 

helmets and protective masks; and promote unit cohesion by performing military 

duties with excellence, we should not force that American Soldier to choose 

between religious liberty and a military career.  Thank you for your consideration. 
  

 














